
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, October 21, 2018 

Parlor, FUUSM RE/Office Building
In attendance: Debra Miller, Jim Grecni, Patty Troisi,  Shari Ballantyne, Dave Ballantyne,  Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, Andrew Clovis, and Dawn Hewitt, chair.
Meeting was called to order at 12:47 p.m.
Minutes of the September meeting were approved as edited by Dawn and sent out via email.
Blue Rock Station solar classes 

The first "learn to build your own solar generator" class, held on September 22, had a total of eight registrants. GSC members had been urged to promote the class, or to attend if possible. According to Annie Warmke of Blue Rock Station, registrants had learned of the class through newspaper announcements, from posters placed in  area businesses, or through FUUSM announcements. The second solar generator class is scheduled for October 27, and BRS reports that registration alreadyhas surpassed the minimum number required. Dawn will be attending the class and will handle coffee/tea responsibilities for the class break.

Other solar classes scheduled:
January 25: Solar Energy Overview for Professionals. This four-our class (1-5 p.m.) includes a certificate of completion, and continuing-education credits through the Landscape Architects Continuing Educational Services (LACES) for architects and engineers to obtain CEU credits. Cost for this class is $100.  Adeline suggested that we promote this class to local businesses with a snail mail letter describing the curriculum and perhaps including a BRS info sheet or card.
February 18-22: Solar Installer Level 1 Class. This is a 4.5-day, 8 hour per day class for those who wish to become professional solar installers. At the end of the week, students can take the Electronics Technicians Association International (ETA) Level 1 PV Certification exam. Jobs in the solar industry are growing, and PV installers average starting salaries are in the $20-24 per hour range. We will be marketing this course to the community. Cost for the course is $820; cost for the exam is $150. Dawn will comprise a list of contacts for promoting the installer class. Some suggestions: Washington County Career Center, Mid-Ohio Valley Tech, Community Action Jobs Program, Washington State Community College.

Anyone interested in attending one (or more) of these classes, is advised to sign up by going to bluerockstation.com. Much more information on all these classes is available there. All of these courses are also fundraisers for the FUUSM General Fund.  FUUSM will receive 25 percent of the fees from each enrolled student.

In cooperation with FUUSM's Values Trust, the Green Sanctuary Committee plans to offer a $300 scholarship for one student in the Installer class. As currently laid out, GSC would contribute $100, with the remainder coming from the Trust. Dave Ballantyne will work on an application form or letter, including requirements for applicants. The forms and administration of the scholarship will be discussed at the next GSC meeting. MOVCA is also interested in helping with a scholarship, and will discuss arrangements at an upcoming meeting.
Following GSC's usual calendar, a Just Dinner would be held in November. Because there are numerous conflicts with holidays and other FUUSM events, the next Just Dinner is tentatively set for the third Friday, January 18. Further discussion at the next meeting.
Dawn will be away in November, leaving on the 7th and returning late on November 18, the date of the next GSC meeting. Chris Jacobs has agreed to chair the meeting. Adeline will send out an agenda, and concensus was that Chris had also agreed to do Green Tips for November.
RE/Office Building Project is mostly completed. Dave reported that the fiberglass insulation installation may not deliver as much gain in energy consumption as was hoped for. Workers found some previously  installed cellulose insulation in the walls. Dave said the cellulose is not as efficient or long-lasting. The GSC part of the project - preparing for installation, filling installation holes, preparing walls for painting, and cleaning up  - is almost complete. Buildings and Grounds will take on the painting. Dave thanked all those who helped, particularly mentioning Tim Finkel and Jim Grecni. The new bulding steward, Michelle (last name?), was also very helpful, and Dave said that any extra hours she put in could be paid from the match fund.

GSC's next step in the project is to develop good usage and management practices, including keeping doors closed and setting thermostats. Dave said he is still looking for appropriate thermostats, since most of what he's found are not suitable for use with electric baseboard heating.

Dawn raised a request from Sierra Club, to co-sponsor their film, Reinventing Power, sometime in mid November. The film is part of their "Beyond Coal" campaign.GSC approved the request, and Dawn will ask Rebecca Phillips to coordinate plans with the Sierra Club. Adeline said MOVCA might also be interested in co-sponsoring.
Dave has completed several hours of training with Citizens Climate Lobby. Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action is affiliated with the national group, but MOVCA is not limited to CCL's only agenda item: passing a carbon tax in the US House of Representatives. Dave described the principles CCL follows in trying to achieve their goal, and asked for support from GSC in trying to establish a subgroup that would work on their agenda. He has arranged to present that information at the December 8 Social Justice Forum.
Discussion on creating a Mission Statement for GSC was postponed until the next meeting. It was suggested that a small group or individuals work on stating the mission in 25 words or less and present those ideas at the next meeting. Dawn has suggested modeling after the Green Sanctuary mission statement from UUA/Ministry for Earth.

Adeline announced that MOVCA is participating in planning a rally in Charleston,WV in suppport of the youth plaintiffs in Juliana v. U.S.,  "the Trial of the Century." The trial was scheduled to begin on October 29th, in Eugene, OR, but the Supreme Court has put a stay on the trial. Rallies in support of the plaintiffs, already scheduled across the U.S. on October 28 and 29, will proceed anyway. The WV rally, to be held in front of the Federal Courthouse in Charleston, will begin at 3:30 p.m on the 29th. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 1:57 p.m.  Next meeting: November 18, 2018.
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Adeline Bailey, scribe

